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Dear pastors and church leaders,

 

As you may know, in 2004 the Southwest Association, in response to a request from Memorial United Church of Christ in Fitchburg, established a partnership with Bethlehem Christmas Lutheran Church and their pastor Rev. Mitri Raheb. Over the years, under his leadership, their outreach ministries were expanded. A new school was built for the Lutheran School Elementary and High School and several afterschool activities were developed so that the children could develop their talents and realize how they can contribute to their community. Adult education programs were also created for community residents regardless of religious affiliation to not only enhance their lives but also learn skills for employment. In 2009, a college focusing on culture and the arts was created to increase employability and to help young adults grow in understanding and appreciation for Palestinian history. These programs together are called the Diyar Consortium.

 

Throughout these years, Palestinians lived under Israeli occupation with increasing restrictions on movement and employment. Rev. Raheb's hope is that through education, children, youth and adults can have find ways to live out their dreams and improve not only their lives but the life of the community. Our Bethlehem Partnership has worked with Bright Stars of Bethlehem, a national advocacy organization, to raise awareness of these ministries and scholarship funds for students. This year, Rev. Raheb left his pastorate to devote himself to the ministries they had developed and so our Bethlehem Partner is now with Bright Stars of Bethlehem. If you would like to learn more about our partner organization, go to their website: www.brightstarsbethlehem.org.

 

The Bethlehem Partnership has two major goals:

· Increase awareness of the work of the Christian community in Bethlehem despite the occupation

· Raise money for student scholarships

As the initial sponsor of the Bethlehem Partnership, Memorial UCC has additional information about this project and reports from past trips; to learn more go to the Bethlehem Partnership area of their website.

 

A Conference wide working group was created a few years ago to expand the Partnership. Members of the Working group have spoken in several churches around the state and sponsored workshops at the Annual Meeting; the Partnership has sponsored events where people from Bethlehem have shared their stories; and several groups of UCC folk have traveled to Bethlehem to see these programs for themselves as well as visit holy sites in Jordan, Israel, and Palestine. Members of this committee are included in this letter; please feel free to contact them for more information about the Partnership.

 

As part of our continuing effort to increase awareness of and participation in the Bethlehem Partnership, we would like to invite pastors and church leaders to come to the Trost Center and learn more about how your congregation could get involved in this Partnership. Our hope is that 2 or 3 people from your congregation would come to this event so that you could work together on this project when you return home. We will share resources and invite a conversation about ways you could engage your congregation in these ministries. We will also have information about our 2019 trip so that, perhaps, people from your congregation would join us.

 

This event will be held on November 15, 2017 from 10:00am to 2:00pm. Lunch will be provided. (If you are from one of the churches in the Northwest Association and distance is an issue, please let us know; we are willing to consider a second location for this event.)

 

Please RSVP by November 1 to Susan Taylor at the Conference Office either by email (staylor@wcucc.org) or by phone (608-846-7880) and include the number of people attending from your church so we can have sufficient materials and food for lunch.
 

Yours in Christ,

 

Rev. Bonnie Van Overbeke, chair

Nancy Baumgardner, SW Fitchburg Memorial

Rev. Phil Haslanger, SW Fitchburg Memorial

Ted Peterson, SW Fitchburg Memorial

Merry Spangler, SW Fitchburg Memorial

Rev. Karla Schmidt, SW The Crossing Campus Ministry

Deb Burich, NE First Congregational UCC Appleton

Rev. James Schleif, SE St. John's UCC Slinger and St. John's UCC Hartford

Emma Ledbetter, NW First Congregational UCC LaCrosse



	


